Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: JM/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0738/P

	Development Proposed:
	Extension to form new library and entrance and new pedestrian access at Grindleton CE School, Sawley Road, Grindleton

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No objections to this proposal. 



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Environment Directorate (County Surveyor) - No objections although the proposed traffic regulation order will be pursued should this application proceed.



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV16 - Development Within Conservation Areas.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This proposal is a modern extension at the front of the existing Church of England School at Sawley road, Grindleton.  The building is now located within the extended Grindleton Conservation Area.  The existing front elevation of the school is a flat roof arrangement and this proposal will have the predominantly flat roof extension but have a curtilage and as such would offer more visual interest than the existing front elevation which is partly timber clad.  There are some existing trees within the site which will need to be protected whilst work takes place but I am of the opinion it would not adversely be affected by the development.  One tree is to be removed.  It has been indicated that it is an unhealthy tree and additional planting will take place to compensate for the loss of the tree.  There is also existing hedgerow at the front of the building and as such I do not consider the development would be unduly prominent.    



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 20 August 2007














